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JULY 10, 2025 

 Appreciation for First Responders 
A heartfelt thank-you was extended to Fire, EMS, Police, and 911 Dispatch 

personnel for their unwavering professionalism and commitment to public safety. 

 Rehabilitation Team Preparedness 
The Rehabilitation Team is fully equipped for summer operations, ready to support 

extended incidents by providing essential services to emergency personnel. 

 Recruitment Task Force Engagement 
The Recruitment Task Force has been actively involved in community outreach, 

with upcoming participation planned at the Wurtsboro Street Fair, Bagel Festival, 

and The Little World’s Fair. 

 Emergency Services Youth Academy 
Scheduled for July 21–25, this year’s academy has seen a tripling in enrollment 

from 7 to 21 participants, reflecting increased youth interest in emergency services 

careers. 

 Training Programs Update 
Spring and summer training courses experienced strong attendance. Planning has 

begun for the fall training schedule to continue personal and department readiness.  

 State Fire Instructor Expansion 
The New York State Office of Fire Prevention and Control has assessed and 

approved the assignment of two additional State Fire Instructors to Sullivan 

County, boosting local training capacity. 

 Interagency Tabletop Exercise 
A successful collaborative exercise was held with the National Park Service and 

regional partners to enhance interagency preparedness and response coordination. 

 Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) 
The summer LEPC meeting was conducted at the training center, focusing on 

upcoming seasonal concerns and project planning with local emergency and 

community partners. 


